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M.E. Companion Joseph J Morrow, CBE, QC, LLD
M.E. First Grand Principal
Supreme Grand Royal Arch Chapter of Scotland
Royal Arch Chambers
23 St. John Street
Edinburgh EH8 8DG

Autumn Message from the First Grand Principal.

Dear Companion,
I hope that my communication finds you and your family well and safe as we continue to struggle with the Covid-19 pandemic. As Scottish Royal Arch Masons we belong to a global organisation governed by different regulations that deal with the spread of this virus. Here in Scotland we are entering to what looks like further restrictions for a six-month period. We are now not able to visit each other’s homes and it is becoming progressively more obvious that our meetings will not be restarting for a considerable period and at the least well into 2021. As Masons and good citizens, we are under a duty to comply with the laws and regulations of our own country. This is nothing less than our duty.
The Scottish Royal Arch Masons have been exemplary in keeping up communication with the Companions and promoting good models of companionship where possible within the regulations. Please keep this up and thank you for all that is done to promote the principles of our order. This work is essential to keeping Royal Arch Masonry alive at this time. It is in many ways a simple task of sending an email, making a telephone call or even so rarely today writing a letter. We are all able to do this in relation to Companions we know, and I can tell you from the feedback I get how much it is welcomed.
In the rituals and narratives of the Royal Arch Degrees we are told of the completion of the Third Degree and how the Royal Arch leads us to greater knowledge and understanding of the nature and glory of the Almighty. Based on that knowledge and that greater understanding we are to promote the practices of Companionship.
What you do in this field is not only valued by the individuals who receive the companionship but also by the Order and every act or endeavour to keep in touch builds our understanding and promotes the reputation of the Royal Arch itself.
Thank you for all that you do for our order and I wish you well.
Yours sincerely and fraternally,
Joe Morrow
First Grand Principal
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